

## NJLA Technical Services and Collection Development Section Minutes

November 18, 2022 10am-12pm

Zoom link for the meeting:

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84182860376?pwd=NGpIQit4VVVo1SzVXTXdXMTVzY3FXQT09>

1. Welcome & introductions
  - a. [kzwaaf@sclibnj.org](mailto:kzwaaf@sclibnj.org) Katrina Zwaaf
  - b. [president@njlamembers.org](mailto:president@njlamembers.org) Jessica Trujillo
  - c. [ltripp@sclibnj.org](mailto:ltripp@sclibnj.org) Linda Tripp
  - d. [ken.french@montclairlibrary.org](mailto:ken.french@montclairlibrary.org) Ken French
  - e. [nzaleski@njstatelib.org](mailto:nzaleski@njstatelib.org) Natasha Zaleski
  - f. [tbayles@sclibnj.org](mailto:tbayles@sclibnj.org) Teresa Bayles
  - g. [bbarrasso@summitlibrary.org](mailto:bbarrasso@summitlibrary.org) Beata Barrasso
- 2.
3. Review & approval of [October minutes](#) – Approved
4. Events
  - a. TS/CD AMA - November 16, at 10am Zoom
    - i. 17 attendees, 39 registered (we have their addresses)
    - ii. May reach out with thank yous and lists of resources that we spoke about
  - b. Tour of State Library - Natasha looking into - Sometime between Jan and March 2023
  - c. Possible on Long Island City – BookOps. NY Public library sorting facility - Linda look into for next fall
    - i. Possibly next year, waiting to hear back
  - d. A new version of our old popular program on cataloging for non-catalogers
    - i. Maybe reach out to BCCLS catalogers who did the program. It's been a while and they aren't active section members at the time
5. Conference - May 31-June 2, 2023  
Conference theme is "Sustainability Forward"  
The deadline for [submitting proposals](#) is November 30.
  - a. Session ideas
    - i. Inclusive language in catalogs - Katrina talking to CUS BCMC - Proposal submitted
      1. Split in to two programs
        - a. Classification
        - b. Subject headings
          - i. These two have been submitted
    - ii. Book challenges and collection development policies. Partnership with Intellectual freedom committee.
      1. Possible speaker is an attorney who works with libraries.
      2. A couple of people from public libraries that have had book challenges
        - a. 3 potential panelists. Meeting later today. Ironing out the details – Alan McGinley at Westfield, Linda at SCLS and possibly a rep from the Intellectual Freedom Committee.
        - b. Attorney on board (already doing a program with 1st amendment audits....coordinate with conference planners)
    - iii. Evaluating book and media vendors
      1. May have to table for next year or do separate event.
        - a. Skill Sharing with LibraryLinkNJ could be possible
        - b. Perhaps the 2nd part of a monthly meeting – which has been done with other sections. This would be an easier option, fewer logistics. Make the business meeting short. Try to plan something before the conference.
    - iv. Collaborations with History & Preservation
      1. DPLA – John Beekman working on the DPLA program
      2. Zines – Submitted by H&P
6. Engage members

- a. Facebook page is now live - <https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100087830070605>
  - i. 20 followers at this point. Not bad for a week.